

Dear Praying Friend, January 24, 2020

Please pray for God's provision and wisdom as I continue with contacting churches and scheduling meetings. Though currently there are many open dates on my calendar, God has continued to increase the promised support level and supplied specific needs through several generous gifts. God provided in a unique way to unexpectedly be enabled to purchase a large amount of lightly used elementary manipulatives and reading books for the Christian school we endeavor to begin in Grenada! I am enthusiastically and prayerfully looking forward to the day in which these items will be used to teach the children both academically and spiritually.

I immensely enjoyed the privilege to take part in a mission's conference in Mississippi. I was given the opportunity to pass out Gospel tracts on the streets of New Orleans with other missionaries. Many people received the literature, though the depth of its impact may not be seen until eternity. Our mission field begins wherever we are in each moment and extends to reach the world for Christ.

I spent the latter end of the month visiting a supporting church in Florida and dropping in at several churches throughout Georgia. God gave me the blessing of spending time with the friend who led me to Christ back in 2009, along with her family. Three new churches committed to taking me on for support this month, which will begin in the near future.

Please pray for safety as I travel back to Florida, and for wisdom as I wait on the LORD to show me where to go next on deputation. Ideally, it would be expedient if I could obtain many meetings in one area, to save on travel expenses. Thank you for lifting up these requests, and those which are unspoken, before our Heavenly Father. He hears and continues answer the voices of His beloved children.

Sincerely,

Rebekah Childers

Missionary to Grenada, West Indies